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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 

NEW MEXICO PUBLIC REGULATION COMMISSION CLARIFIES FEBRUARY 3RD 
ORDER OF MORATORIUM ON UTILITY DISCONNECTIONS 

(SANTA FE, NM--MARCH 18)—Utilities may not threaten to disconnect residential 
customers for nonpayment at this time. The Public Regulation Commission (PRC) 
received information that some rural electric cooperatives are issuing disconnection 
notices for dates that are currently prohibited. The PRC has launched an investigation 
into this matter and will follow up with appropriate action. 

The Commission issued an order dated February 3, 2021, in case number 20-00205-UT, 
which specifies that small water companies, small gas companies with less than 100,000 
meters and all rural electric cooperatives must continue the disconnection moratorium 
for 45 days from the date of the order, after which there will be a transition period of an 
additional 45 days. Small utilities may therefore not disconnect residential service prior 
to these 90 days, which means not before May 5, 2021. The order provides for a 100-day 
continued moratorium, followed by a 90-day transition period for electric investor-
owned utilities and larger gas companies with over 100,000 meters, making residential 
disconnections prohibited prior to August 12, 2021.  

Wednesday, Commissioner Joseph Maestas from District Three proposed a clarifying 
Order to address this emergency situation and the new Order was unanimously 
approved by all members of the Commission. The Order prohibits utilities from 
disconnecting residential customers for nonpayment prior to the dates above and 
instructs PRC Utilities Division Staff to clarify the Order with New Mexico utility 
companies regarding current disconnection policies. 

The New Mexico Public Regulation Commission (NMPRC) regulates 
the utilities, telecommunications, and motor carrier industries to ensure fair and reasonable 

http://nmprc.state.nm.us/utilities/index.html
http://nmprc.state.nm.us/utilities/telecommunications.html
http://nmprc.state.nm.us/transportation/index.html


rates, and to assure reasonable and adequate services to the public as provided by law. 
 
The NMPRC also promotes public safety through the offices of State Fire Marshal, 
the Firefighter Training Academy, Pipeline Safety Bureau and Transportation Division. 
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http://nmprc.state.nm.us/state-firemarshal/index.html
http://nmprc.state.nm.us/state-firemarshal/fire-training-academy/index.html
http://nmprc.state.nm.us/transportation/pipeline-safety.html
http://nmprc.state.nm.us/transportation/index.html
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